
1

CONTEXT

Since 17 November 2024, newly displaced families have sought refuge in Ancuabe due to attacks by Non-State 

Armed Groups (NSAGs) in Nacuale, Nonia, Muela, Ungura, Mihengane, Mocone and Mahera communities. As 

of 25 November 2024, an estimated 362 households, comprising 1,387 individuals—including 851 children, 

265 women, and 271 men—displaced from these communities are in Nanjua A and 16 households, 

comprising 48 individuals are in Natove. SDPI, along with IOM Camp Coordination and Camp Management 

(CCCM) and Displacement Tracking Matrix (DTM), has reported urgent humanitarian needs, including Non-

Food Items (NFI), food assistance, psychosocial support, shelter, dignity and hygiene kits. Immediate action is 

required to address these critical needs and provide essential support to the affected populations.
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IOM CCCM in coordination with DTM is supporting the SDPI on the reception and 

registration of new arrivals.

CARITAS is working to identify separated and unaccompanied children for possible 

assistance.

Food remains an essential and immediate need for the newly displaced families. Currently, no 

agency has indicated capacity to assist the growing number of new arrivals. Many displaced 

families have expressed their willingness to remain at the site and have requested access to 

farmland.

Some of the new arrivals are sharing shelters with the IDPs on site, while others are sleeping 

outdoors beneath trees. Shelter support is needed, as the new arrivals have expressed their 

intention to remain at the site.

No medical assistance is being provided to the new arrivals. Medical assistance is highly 

needed.

The newly arrived individuals have yet to receive hygiene kits. Additional emergency 

latrines are urgently needed. The increased number of internally displaced persons (IDPs) 

at the site has led to long queues at water points. Water supply needs to be improved.

SUMMARY

IOM is working closely with SDPI, DTM and community leaders in the identification of new arrivals, registration, and engaging service providers in the sites to 

ensure support to the affected populations. The identified gaps and needs are food, SNFIs, WASH and Health services. There is an urgent need to mobilize 

partners and resources to provide immediate support to the new arrivals.

* The response and assistance reported in this report is not exhaustive. You can get in touch on the email below to report any missing information.
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